
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
   

Regular Meeting 
Village Hall Conference Room 

675 Village Court 
 

Monday, October 15, 2012 
 7:00 p.m.  
 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 
Joe Keefe, Chairman  
Jim Hirsch 
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 

 
 

2. APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 2012 MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
 

Clubhouse Task Force Update 
 
 

          5.   HANDICAP STROKE ALLOCATION REVIEW 
 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting Minutes 

September 24, 2012 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
 

The Golf Course Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Glencoe Village Hall.  The following members were present: 

   
  Joe Keefe 

Jim Hirsch 
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

Committee member John Nesbitt was absent. 
 

Larry Levin, Village Board member and Chairman of the Clubhouse Task Force 
was also in attendance. 

  
2. APPROVAL OF THE AUGUST 2012 MEETING MINUTES  

The meeting minutes for July were approved as written. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
There was no public comment. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  
• Stella Nanos presented the August monthly report and financial 

statement. 
• Stella explained to the committee that we currently have $9,538 in 

outstanding rain checks.  All rain checks expire at the end of the season 
and any unused rain checks will be recognized in December. 

• The water main break on the 14th hole was discussed.  Stella informed 
the group that this break occurred due to the drought and poor 
installation. 

• Scott Shore suggested that we try to get reimbursed from the company 
that installed the pipe.  Mitch informed the group that it would not be 
possible for retribution because the pipe was installed so long ago and 
there is a 10 year window. 

• The success of the senior membership card program was discussed.  
Over 850 cards were sold this season, breaking last year’s record. 

• The disrepair of the clubhouse was discussed.  Stella informed the group 
that the roof on the back porch of the pro shop needs repairs.  The sewer 
leading out of the clubhouse is also in need of replacement.  

• Stella reviewed the Food and Beverage RFP and informed the group that 
there has been very little interest.  Most people are not interested due to 
the current condition of the clubhouse and kitchen. 

• Stella was asked to get updated pricing on installing a protective net 
adjacent to the driving range. 
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• Joe Keefe informed the group that John Nesbitt has accepted the role of 

liaison between the Golf Advisory Board and the Clubhouse Task Force.   
• It was suggested that the Task Force Committee work with Bruce 

Cowans on numbers as we will not experience the current bond climate 
again. 

• It was recommended that the course hole handicaps be reviewed.  Stella 
informed the group that Doug Geis, who is a permanent tee time 
member, has extensive records on rounds played by his group and would 
be an asset to the discussion.  It was suggested that Doug be invited to 
the next meeting as well as Hilary Lee. 

• Larry Levin made a presentation to the group on the work of the 
Clubhouse Task Force. 

• Larry Levin emphasized to the group the need for good communication 
between the Village, the County and the Chicago Botanic Gardens. 

• Larry Levin informed the group that he met with Larry Sufferdin.  He 
informed the group that it was a positive meeting and Mr. Sufferdin was 
happy with the materials that were presented as well as the open lines of 
communication. 

• A question was raised as to the relationship status between Mr. Sufferdin 
and the current Cook County Board.  Larry Levin replied that he is 
unsure of the current status of their relationship. 

• Larry Levin stated that it is our goal to stay neutral in the political arena. 
• To this point the Chicago Botanic Garden has been very helpful and 

cooperative with the project. 
• Joe Keefe informed Larry that he is in favor of Concept C as it allows for 

future expansion of the course as well as more room around the 
clubhouse. 

• Joe Keefe asked Stella to look for comparable properties to show the 
group an example of a 22,000 square foot clubhouse. Stella informed the 
group that she would inquire with Rick Christensen and forward any 
examples. 

• A question was asked as to when Larry thought a decision would be 
made by the Task Force on the location of the clubhouse.  Larry thought 
that a decision might be made at the October 3rd meeting. 

• Larry informed the group that the goal for financing is to use the positive 
cash flow from the golf course to pay off the debt service and not go to 
referendum. 

• Netting for the driving range was discussed.  It was determined that 
netting would increase revenues and would be a necessity to help pay off 
any debt service. 

• The idea of naming rights and donations was discussed.  Larry informed 
the group that as we get farther along in the project both scenarios 
would be explored. 

• It was pointed out that the Village Board was very helpful when Writers 
Theater needed funds. 

• It was stated that the Golf Advisory Board wants to push this project 
through as quickly as possible. A question as raised as to how long it 
would take to get the clubhouse built. 
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• To date, the review has been comprehensive, informative and extremely 

valuable in providing the foundation for the work of the Task Force going 
forward and the Task Force will move forward as quickly as the process 
allows. 

• It was pointed out that we need the new clubhouse to get back business 
that we are losing to our local competition.  If we the new clubhouse is 
not built with the ability to service larger groups we will never be in line 
with our competition. 

• Larry informed the group that he is running for Village President and if 
he is elected he may not continue to be the chairman of the Task Force. 

• Larry stated that it is critical to keep the relationships that are currently 
established with the County and the Chicago Botanic Garden intact.   

• A question was raised if there is any guarantee that the County will not 
take back the new building or the property.  Larry responded that he was 
working the get a 100 year plan with the County to leave the land as is 
but the law will not allow the County to make such a commitment. 

• It was suggested that we move quickly to make decisions regarding the 
new clubhouse and not wait for the next administration.  Losing Joe 
Keefe and Scott Feldman who are both in favor of the project could be 
detrimental. 

• The group was reminded to bring all questions regarding the Task Force 
to Larry or John Nesbitt. 

• Larry informed the group that the goal is to make the best golf course 
and clubhouse and he doesn’t see how the process could have happened 
any quicker.  All of the studies that were undertaken were important and 
necessary to the project. 
 

4. ADJOURNMENT 
• There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned  

at 9:21 p.m. 
 
 



 
 
    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Board 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  October 12, 2012 
 
Subject: September 2012 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  September brought average temperatures, rain occurred two 
days out of the month preventing the use of electric carts.  Total revenues were 
$234,779 versus the budget of $219,759.  
 
   
  

2012 Actual 
 

 
2011 Actual 

Rounds 4,757 4,549 
Average Rate     $35.31     $35.58 
FYTD Rounds 29,830 26,464 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $157,054 vs. a budget of $153,458.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $6,868 vs. a budget of $5,800.  
 
Driving Range: Driving range sales were $6,479 vs. a budget of $5,500.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rentals revenue was $33,636 vs. a budget of $34,500; pull cart 
rental revenue was $2,022 vs. a budget of $1,800. 
 
Food & Beverage:  The lease payment of $4,400 was received. 
 
Golf Course:  

• Hand watering on greens, collars and hot spots continues due to the lack of 
rain. 

• Turf damage has appeared in the rough and some fairways due to skunks 
foraging for grub worms. 

• Aerification of the fairways has begun.  This process will aid in removing thatch 
and bringing more oxygen and water to the root zones creating a healthier turf. 

• The greens were all top dressed twice during the month to maintain speed and 
health.  

• Fall leaf blowing and mulching has begun.   



• The first light frost occurred on September 19th.   
• Low hanging limbs were trimmed throughout the course to aid in playability. 
• The thin turf areas on the fairways were over seeded with bent grass.  This 

minimal thinning of turf has occurred due to drought and summer stress. 
 

2012 Weather:   The high temperature for the month was 90 degrees and the low was 
33 degrees. The average high for the month is 74 degrees and the average low is 54 
degrees.  Total precipitation was 1.44 inches against an average of 3.48 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

• Golf Chicago Premium listing; including a brief course description and logo 
included. 

• Google places ad is running online. 
• Email blast promoting twilight times changing, the Senior Fall Classic and the 

Hard Course Day/ Chili Open. 
• Email blast featuring the availability of weekend tee-times, senior membership 

card rates valid on Fridays, and the Glow ball event. 
• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
• Glencoe Golf Club website updates on the home page. 

 
Miscellaneous: 

• The Men’s Club Championship tournament was contested in September.  
• The glow ball event took place with 32 participants.  The event begins at 

sundown with glow-in-the-dark golf balls. 
• The CSL, Central Suburban League, conference tournament was held at the 

Club, 84 golfers from local high schools participated. 
• Loyola Academy held an Invitational at the Club, 8 local girls golf teams 

participated. 
• Hand dryers were installed in the locker rooms to reduce the use of paper 

products. 
 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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